
 

WEEKLY POLICE BLOTTER 
Week of April 28th, 2025 – May 4th, 2025 

 
 

Total Calls for Service: 445 
 

Traffic Stops:  42 
Citations Issued: 5 

(including citations from Vehicle Accidents) 
Warnings Issued: 31 

Traffic Enforcement Details: 98 (49 Hours) 
(Stop sign, intersection, speed, etc. enforcement) 

 
Directed Area Patrol   52 

(Includes all parks, commercial areas, and areas of concern for illegal activity) 
 

Foot Patrols: 2 
School Walk-throughs: 2 

Vehicle Accidents: 2 
Reportable (requiring EMS or Tow): 1 

Non-Reportable: 1 
 

 
 

INCIDENTS: 

 
4/28/25 – Police were dispatched to Fairwold Academy on the 2100 block of Pennsylvania Ave for a late 
report of a fight. The officer was informed that four students attacked another student. He was able to view 
the security footage and then speak to the students involved. Those students have been charged with 
harassment. 
 
4/30/25 – While enroute to an unrelated call, an officer observed a male panhandling on the corner of 
Stenton Ave and Mermaid Ln. After clearing the call, the officer went back to check on the male who as 
unsteady on his feet. The male gave his identity to the officer, and it came back with active warrants out of 
Montgomery County. The male was taken into custody and transported to the county court house. 
 
5/1/25 – Police were dispatched to the TD Bank on the 1200 block of Bethlehem Pike for a report of a 
female attempting to cash a fraudulent check. Officers arrived and made contact with the female who stated 
that her boyfriend drove her there and gave a description of the vehicle. Another arriving officer saw the 
vehicle on the side street and pulled up behind it. The officer activated his emergency lights and the vehicle 
began to drive away. Another officer pulled in front of the car and was able to stop it from fleeing. One 
female and four males were taken into custody for forgery, conspiracy of forgery, bad checks, possessing 
instruments of crime, possession of drug paraphernalia, and more. 
 
5/3/25 – Police were dispatched to 100 block of Plymouth Ave for the report of a gun that was dumped into 
the sewer. A resident observed a male get out of his vehicle to throw something into the sewer. When the 
male was gone, the resident went over, saw that it was a handgun, and called police. The gun was retrieved 
and the case was turned over to detectives. An investigation is ongoing. 


